
PAT Welfare Report – May 2017  
 
The PAT Welfare Committee met on April 24th. 
  
The committee spent the entirety of this meeting talking with Esther Zirbel (Director – Center for Transformation) to 
bring her up-to-speed on what Welfare does and to consider utilizing her advice and / or expertize to help guide us in a 
productive manner. 
 
In general we discussed with her the issues we have worked on over the past year+ and how we have worked to address 
them.  Esther shared her willingness to assist us with challenges and offered advice.  
 
The committee will continue this discussion via email and at our June meeting. 
 
PATs should, as always, send us any additional questions, concerns, or work items so we can follow-up. 
 
Report submitted by Dave Carpentiere (PAT Welfare Committee Chair) on May 4, 2017. 
 
 
 


